



Palomar Mountain Mutual Water Company, Inc.
Regular meeting of the Board of Directors
February 13, 2021

 
The meeting was held electronically. It was set up by Glenn Borland on his WebEx account.


Members Present:   Joanne Marugg, Brett Michael Hauser, Brian Wagner, Glenn Borland, and Walt Johnston   Absent:  John Lesac

Staff:  Mike Probert [Operator] and Linda Thorne [Office Manager].  Note: Linda Thorne could be seen but not heard.


The meeting was called to order at 10:00 AM.

The Feb 8, 2020 minutes were read and approved.  Glenn moved, Walt seconded, and the Board approved.

The Jan 9, 2021 minutes were read and approved.  Glenn moved, Walt seconded, and the board approved.

Operations:  Mike Probert
     See Operators report as part of these minutes.

Leaks: There were three leaks reported, but it was not necessary to do a leak search as the leaks were reported by members.

January 18:  Mike removed the meter from a former member.  Membership was lost because of long term non-payment of water bills.

January 19:  Mike repaired a leak and buried the pipe lower in the road. 

Secretary’s report: Linda Thorne

There have been 18 escrows completed in the last year.  Two were interfamily transfers. Three are pending.  

Treasurers report:  Brett Michael Hauser
Brett reviewed the financials.  See copy with these minutes.

We have about $200K in our money market account.  The same as last year.

Note:  The tanks were paid for from our checking account, but the funds came originally from special assessments collected previously and not transferred into our money market account. 

Closed Session

Discussion of employee wages and salaries:

I was decided to give employees, especially Operations, salary /retainer and extra time increases.  Our Operator is on call 24/7/365;  he does not receive benefits and uses his own vehicles. Salary/ retainers and extra time wage increases were not instigated by the employees.

 Note: Members will receive a copy oof the budget and financials with the summer mailing.


The Board discussed a pending legal issue.

On track
Above Italics are added for clarity.

Addendum to minutes:
Sent to Board by E-mail 2-14-2021


Linda is going to add the following to our meeting minutes of February 13th, 2021.  Debbie Thicksten is celebrating her 25th year as an accountant for the Palomar Mountain Mutual Water Company. We want to recognize her hard work over the years providing us with accurate records and billings.  We appreciate all the financial attention she has given us to the successful running of our water company.


Thank you, Debbie.
Joanne Marugg.


Respectfully submitted by Office manager Linda Thorne, February 15, 2021







